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Business Office 
 
Student Receivables as of October 16, 2024, for fall 2024 total $11,023.22. Balances due are primarily 
the result of five veteran deferments in the owes all category and financial aid adjustments or pending 
aid in the partially paid category. Additionally, five students are scheduled to be dropped from classes if 
not paid by October 17, 2024. 
 

 
 
Information Technology (IT) 
 
The IT Department deployed 13 workstations, including laptops, and one new server in September. IT 
provided Airtame training to adjunct employees at the Upper Keys Center on October 2, 2024, and in 
Key West on October 3, 2024. The following are tickets completed for the past year. Tickets have 
increased over the previous month due to Airtame-related requests and system-related updates.  
 

 
 
Sponsored Programs 
 
The CFK Academy was awarded an initial distribution of $456,655 from the Public Charter School 
Program Grant (CSP) Planning, Program Design, and Implementation (2024). The Academy will work 
with Sponsored Programs to submit an amendment for the remaining funds (approximately $403,345).  
 



The College submitted a proposal to the Florida Department of Education’s Linking Industry to Nursing 
Education (LINE) Fund. The College’s $100,000 proposal includes funding for supplementing full-time 
nursing staff, financial incentives for recruiting and retaining qualified nursing adjunct staff, and a 
$100,000 match from the Lower Keys Medical Center to be added to the nursing scholarship 
endowment.  
 
The College submitted a proposal to the United Way of Collier and the Keys Marine Science Education 
Grant for a $1,699 matching award. This opportunity would allow CFK Academy students to get out on 
the water to experience first-hand the environment and gain knowledge that may lead to stewardship. 
 
Talent Acquisition, Development, and Accountability (TADA)  
 
The College is currently recruiting 14 full-time and 41 temporary part-time positions. Since the last 
meeting, TADA processed 22 personnel actions. These actions included hiring full-time administrative 
personnel and full-time faculty, hiring part-time employees, re-hiring temporary part-time employees, 
and separations.  
 
TADA has kicked off Open Enrollment with launch events that provided employees in Key West, the 
Upper Keys Center, and online with the opportunity to learn about the open enrollment process and 
significant changes to benefits.  
 
 
 
 
 


